
Meeting of the General Membership, February 28, 2024
Meeting held at the WMTL. Meeting called to order at 8:33 PM by President, Ashley LaNeve.

Attending: Ashley LaNeve, Matt LaNeve, Amanda Richards, Doug Naccara, Tim Jacobsen,
Steve Maslanek, Jesse Soehngen, Diana Comeau, Joe Stephenson, Mark Sprague

President: Ashley LaNeve
● Approval meeting minutes- Diana
● Reconciling 2023 numbers and finalizing 2024 budget and getting ready for taxes- on

track to keep registration where had it with no increases
● Sent out stadium systems check from 2023 purchases
● $50 check to rec center from September sent out this past week
● Registration open in March- Late fee date June 1- more to come when budget finalized
● Use budget as guide for equipment- date mid march
● Order Bins for practice pants and consolidate what we don't need (est 8 bins)
● New Shoulder pad rack - 2 more

Vice President: Dan Lawrence-Not Present
●

Treasurer’s Report: Tim Jacobsen
● General Account Current Balance: Ending $8,551.00 ; Actual $6,851.60
● Raffle Account Current Balance: $55,029.14
● Savings Account Current Balance: $9,390.31

Financial Secretary: Josh Arnau - not present
●

League Rep: Matt LaNeve
● Waiting to hear when next NBJFL meeting is-no info yet
● Talk about Hawthorne field-unsafe, not standard size field

Football Director: Steve Maslanek
● Equipment pick-up helmets to come soon once high school is dropped off ours to be

picked up
● 10/15 helmets a year- orange webbing helmets past 10-year mark
● Might have to order more than in the past years- shouldn’t be too many- we pay for

tracking system on helmets (years left, sizes etc.)
● Inventory Shoulder pads, need more smaller sizes and get rid of old practice pants
● GoRout

○ Research on GoRout- using at high school level. Looking into for younger kids to
use as well- educational value could be beneficial 7th & 8th graders and maybe
Juniors



WEST MILFORD JUNIOR FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION
Post Office Box 481, West Milford, NJ 07480

MINUTES

○ Licensing fee largest cost- devices themselves not too expensive $150 a device,
licensing fee a couple thousand a year.

● Jax Tackler
○ Met with Rogers Rep at football clinic- Rogers currently trying to create their own

Jax tackler- if all goes well about $850. Hopefully get before season starts
(dependent on legalities) - thinking 1 for each field (2)

● Storage
○ Need a day or 2 all hands on deck for inventory of container- to go through

looking for a Saturday date in February once helmets are out.
○ Hopefully Order racks for pads before moving equipment to the HS- should fit

perfectly on rolling racks no problem
○ Plus side- equipment will stay safe
○ Matt-Can we make a donation to booster club for allowing us to store equipment?
○ HS looking to purchase a piece of Equipment for $4,100 shipping $400 - maybe

we cover the cost in return for storing our equipment

Vote to spend $4,100 plus shipping for equipment to HS - all yes (Jesse, Doug, Tim, Ashley,
Matt, Steve and Amanda)
Maybe a plaque donated by WMJFA

● Garbage cans for Presbyterian?

Equipment Manager: Jesse Soehngen
● Nothing to report

Cheer Director: Melissa Simmons-Not Present

Assistant Cheer Director: Christina House-Not Present

Flag Football Director: Doug Naccara
● Trying to not use Marshall Hill due to condition of the field and proximity in town not

convenient to most.
● Trying to keep the same nights at Pres for Flag
● Maybe Howard field?

Secretary: Amanda Richards
● Nothing to report

Unfinished Business:
●

New Business:

Meeting Adjourned 9:20 PM

Submitted by Amanda Richards, Secretary


